New Highland Elementary
Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting
January 9, 2009
 
The New Highland Elementary Site Based Decision Making Council met on Friday, January 9, 2009 at 2:33 pm in the school library.

 
Members present included:  Jackie Gibbons, Connie Goff, Joan Hill, Pancy Jones, and Lana Mitchell.
Visitors present:  Renee Cox, Karen Davis, Kristin Gani, Megan McAllister, Megan Schell, Elisabeth Scott, and Donna Slatton
Agenda---Mrs. Goff recognized the visitors present and reviewed the agenda.
 
Minutes---The minutes of the December meeting were reviewed.  Jackie Gibbons made a motion to approve the minutes and Pancy Jones seconded it.

  
Financial Report---The financial report was reviewed by council members.  Jackie Gibbons made a motion to approve the financial report and Lana Mitchell seconded it.
Old Business

Policy Concerning Cap Size---Jackie Gibbons shared she will be able to present a final policy concerning classes being at caps at the February SBDM meeting. 

School Safety Ad-Hoc Committee---presented a proposal for safety procedures for parents who bring their children inside the building each morning. A copy of the proposal presented to the committee is attached to the minutes.  After a short discussion, the committee approved the proposed procedure as a “practice” to begin on February 1, 2009.  SBDM will revisit the practice at the regular February SBDM meeting to consider making the proposal a policy.  Joan Hill made a motion to accept the proposal and begin implementation of the proposal February 1, 2009. Lana Mitchell seconded the motion.  Ms. Goff shared she would draft an informative newsletter for our parents explaining the “morning drop-off” procedures.  

New Business 
Seminar Opportunity---Ms. Goff shared that teachers have expressed an interest in attending the seminar entitled Teaching Like A Rock Star.  Cost for the seminar only is $169.00.  Money would also be needed for an instructor’s manual, mileage, and to pay for a substitute.  It was suggested to provide the funds for two teachers to attend the seminar with the understanding they would present the information gathered from this seminar as a professional development opportunity.  The committee would like for one teacher from the primary grades and one teacher from the intermediate grades be selected to attend this seminar.  Lana Mitchell made a motion for the school to provide the funds for two teachers to attend this seminar and Pancy Jones seconded it.

Round Table Discussion---Ms. Goff informed the committee that on February 11th, New Highland SBDM Council will meet with Hardin County School Board members.
Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 3:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Hill
School Safety Ad-Hoc Committee

Members:  Karen Davis, Megan McAlister, Renee Cox, Lisa Bentley (Absent)

Staff Responses:  Lisa Greene, Mike Mayhew, Brandon Miles, Diana Malley, Wanda Miller, J.D. Duncan

Suggestions:

1. Have ALL parents stop at a table in the lobby (near counselor’s office) with some sort of barricade (gate) to stop parents from passing through.  

2. Place staff members (Mrs. Turner & Mrs. Hardin) at table to sign-in parents that need to visit a classroom if they have received permission to visit classroom.

3. Lunchroom money could be placed in an envelope and put in a basket and turned into the cafeteria by a staff member at 7:40.  

4. If a parent needs to speak to a teacher, staff member at the table would call the teacher’s room to see if he/she is available.  If not, parent will need to schedule an appointment at a later date by sending a note with their child, emailing teacher, or calling the school.

5. The only exception to this would be the preschool parents.  Preschool parent who pick-up their children MUST have a hand to hand exchange according to regulations.  See Joan Hill!

6.  We need to place a staff member at the back door (5th grade hallway) for extra security.  These doors are UNLOCKED and this area needs to be monitored as well.  Plus, with a staff member present in this area this will hopefully LOWER the noise level.  

7. BADGES:  Parents in the building would need to wear a badge AT ALL times.  When leaving the building, they would return badge and SIGN-OUT.  We would need the following badges:  OFFICE BADGE/LIBRARY BADGE/CLASSROOM BADGE/

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
